
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
February 4, 2020 

 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 
7 p.m. by Supervisor Kukuchka on Tuesday, February 4, 2020. 
 
Present were, Supervisor Abe Kukuchka, Supervisor/Road Master Paul Rowker, and Secretary 
Jennifer Harvey. Supervisor White was absent. Also present were Jere Woods, Lori Bennet and 
Bob Baker. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections needed, 
Supervisor Kukuchka made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Rowker. 
 
Minutes from the Reorganization meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections 
needed, Supervisor Abe Kukuchka made a motion to accept the minutes and was seconded by 
Supervisor Paul Rowker. 
 
The financial report was presented by Supervisor Kukuchka. It was reviewed and noted to have 
a balance of $361,496.00.  A Jumbo CD will automatically renew. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 
The Zoning Officer’s Report was presented by Supervisor Kukuchka, containing a sign and 
garage addition. Aldi Inc. sought a time extension from the supervisors. It was approved by 
Supervisor Kukuchka and seconded by Supervisor Rowker. Ms. Bennet asked for clarification 
that construction would be begin next month, Zoning Officer Woods agreed, further explaining 
the permits process.  
 
VISITORS 
Resident Lori Bennet requests that the township contact John Shepulski about the flashing 
lights that will no longer be used by the Beaumont school, and that they be moved to a 
troublesome 4 way intersection. The supervisors agreed and will support installation. 
Bob Baker inquired about Ford’s construction timeline. Supervisor Rowker replied  possibly 
summer and Zoning Officer Woods agreed. 
Lori Bennet also inquired about the state of Roadside Rest with Spring around the corner. 
Supervisor Rowker replied that he will be attending a PennDot meeting, and will discuss it 
further at that time. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
Supervisor Rowker explained the previous Ford Conditional Use Meeting, stating that pending  
minor alterations, it was approved. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Assessors’ Office Statements were presented and discussed, as was the Tax Upset Sale, 
with one property being in Eaton township. 
 
Chairman Kukuchka presented the Northeast Cartage Recycling cost change. Supervisor 
Rowker praised the company and their continuing improvements. 
 
A resolution was signed for Berkheimer, making it official that their contact will further be the 
Eaton Township Secretary.   



 
Checks were presented, approved and signed. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn by Supervisor Kukuchka and seconded by Supervisor Rowker  
to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned by Supervisor Kukuchka at 7:20 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer D. Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


